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MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO  County Treasurers and Motor Vehicle Staff 
 
FROM  Lee Ann Phelps, Vehicle Services Manager 
 
DATE  February 10, 2023 
 
SUBJECT Policy Change for Organizations to Receive Disabled Plates 
 

 
A recent review of K.S.A. 8-1,125 caused reconsideration of our policy against allowing 
organizations to have disabled license plates when transportation is not their primary 
function.  The relevant part of the statute in section (b) reads: 
 

No person shall be issued more than one special license plate, except that 
agencies or businesses which provide transportation for person with a disability 
as a service may obtain additional special license plates for vehicles which are 
utilized in the provision of that service. 
 

K.S.A. 8-1,125 allows organizations such as adult care homes, assisted living units and 
other organizations that care for disabled parties to have disabled license plates, as 
long as transportation of those disabled persons is a service the organization provides.  
The updated policy and procedure is posted in SharePoint and attached for your 
immediate reference. 
 
If you have questions please contact county support through chat or by phone at 785-
368-8384. 


